
  

 

Edwards Church is an Open and Affirming Congregation: 
We embrace Christôs command to love God with all our hearts and our neighbors as ourselves.  Therefore, we welcome everyone regardless of ethnic background, 

economic circumstance, sexual orientation, family configuration, or difference in ability. 

All who seek the love of Christ are welcome to Edwards Church and to share fully in its life and ministry.  In response to the Spirit of Christ in our midst, we glorify 
God and rejoice in the inherent worth, dignity, and gifts of every person as a child of God. 
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Dear Edwards Church Community, 
 

 Symbols have power. They hold meaning, and meaning moves us, holds us together or pulls 

us apart. Take the current dust up regarding Colin Kaepernick, a back-up quarterback for the San 

Francisco 49ers who has been taking a knee during the national anthem. His decision ð at first to sit 

and then to kneel on one knee as a sign of respect for armed 

service members, while most others in the stadium stand and 

face the flag with hats removed and hands on hearts ð has 

sparked a controversy. 

 As an NFL quarterback, Kaepernick is a public figure. As 

a black man, he has his own perspective on race in America. As 

a professional athlete who is regularly on TV and who has access 

to the media, he says that his decision not to stand is not about 

himself as much as it is about those with no voice and no access 

to the media. 

 I am old enough to remember the 1968 Olympic 

Games, when gold medalist Tommie Smith and bronze 

medalist John Carlos, two black American men, stood on the 

medals platform with raised fists. They paid a price, as have 

other African Americans like Mohammed Ali, who used their 

fame to draw attention to systemic racism. These are not 

empty gestures. Social and financial pressures are brought to 

bear. Ali gave up his title and the ability to fight for a time. 

Tommie Smith and John Carlos had trouble getting work 

after their protest. 

 As important as their voices are (and we need to hear 

them), there are other perspectives, which reflect cross-

currents in our culture. On August 31, Keith Woods, Vice 

President for Diversity in News and Operations at NPR, 

offered an audio salute to his father, a WWII veteran, titled òMy Father Stood For The Anthem, For 

The Same Reason That Colin Kaepernick Sitsó. Growing up in the 1960õs in New Orleans, Wood 

writes, òI found my father's love of country utterly bewildering. His was the generation of men born 

free but shackled by bigotry. Yet every time he took my brothers and me to see the Saints play 

football at old Tulane Stadium, we all stood for the national anthem.ó 
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OPEN TO THE COMMUNITY ð  HOSTS NEEDED  
From time to time we receive requests to use space in the church building from people and 
organizations who are not regular, ongoing space users in the building, and whose requested time frame 
is after hours, when no staff person is available.  If we are inclined to accommodate these uses, we often 

need someone (or some ones) related to the church willing to act as a paid host.  Hosts would: be 
present to welcome space users and lock up when they leave; be familiar, or become more familiar, with 

the church layout; learn how to turn the sound system and lights in the sanctuary on and off; locate 
extra paper goods for the bathrooms; and things like that.  Training available!  The standard fee charged 

by the church for an event host/proctor is $75, all of which goes to the host/proctor.  These space users 
sometimes include organizations for whom we are willing to discount (or even waive) the customary 
space use fee, but no one is available to watch over the building and act as host.  Interested persons 

should contact the office.  

 After chronicling his fatherõs post-war successes and how they were limited by institutional  

racism,  Woods  describes  how  he internalized his fatherõs respect for the flag so thoroughly  that  òI  

stand  even  before the first strains of the [national anthem] begin, but what rises in my chest is less 

my own expression of patriotism and more an artifact of the pride my father was forced to wrench 

from the stingy grip of his country. é And what could you truly make of me just a week  ago,  when  

that  beautiful  music started and I rose to my feet at a Washington Nationals baseball game. If what 

you saw was an unmitigated display of patriotism, you were wrong. My relationship to my flawed 

homeland is too complicated for that.ó 

Most people would rather not talk about racism, especially white folks who are buffered from 

its negative effects. Itõs an inherently uncomfortable topic. But it still lives. No one would argue that 

every officer involved shooting of a person of color is racially motivated. But I also believe that no 

one who follows the news and is honest with themselves could argue that none of them involve 

racism. Between those rhetorical poles, we need a lot of conversation. 

 Matt Ufford, a Marine veteran of the Iraq war and a regular contributor to the sports web site 

SBNation.com, filed a video commentary titled òFocus on Kaepernick's message and not his 

method.ó It reminds me why I have so much respect for all officers commissioned in our military, 

who swear an oath to defend the Constitution. Ufford respects the flag, but even more so he respects 

the freedom of expression and the government accountable to the governed for which it stands.  

Symbols have power. 

 Ufford closes his comments with this question: òThink about the last time you got pulled over 

by the cops. What was the first thing that flashed through your mind?  Was it how can I get out of 

this ticket? Where is my insurance card? é Or did you think, ôWhat do I need to do so I donõt get 

shot?õó 

 I value the police and their service. I believe the overwhelming majority are good people 

doing a good job for the right reasons. But we all live in a culture that still struggles with race. Not 

acknowledging that is refusing to deal with it. 

 May we keep seeking ways, in church and in our daily lives, to connect with all our neighbors, 

so that we can all stand and be pulled together, and not apart. 

Blessings, 

Michael  
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&ÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ -ÉÎÉÓÔÅÒ ÏÆ  &ÁÉÔÈ &ÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ 

Ah, the blessings of fall!  Tapestries of color 

drape our surroundings, produce from 

gardens add choices of root vegetables, 

mums and cornstalks decorate lawns and 

patios, falling leaves  blanket the ground 

beneath the tree from which they fall, 

humidity gives way to cooler temperatures 

and the hours of daylight shorten.  The 

beauty of this season never ceases to amaze 

me and for that I continually give our 

Divine Creator thanks.  
 

On October 30 , Reformation Sunday, 

during the Chancel Step time, a 

personalized New Revised Standard 

Version (NRSV) of the Bible will be 

presented to children in third grade and to older children who do not presently have one.  This 

is always a meaningful event in the faith journey of our youth. Parents, please let me know how 

you would like your childõs name to appear in his/her Bible. 
 

Elsewhere in this newsletter is a flyer promoting an Opioid Awareness event.  The opioid crisis 

is a pastoral issue affecting many in our congregations.  Attendees will hear from people who 

have been helped and from two clergy who have been working with congregations to build, heal, 

and strengthen relationships between those deeply affected by opioid addiction and faith 

communities.  If you would like to attend this event along with three of our deacons, Michael 

and me, please let me know.  
 

Catholic Charities, hoping to relocate up to 51 refugees in Northampton between October 1, 

2016 and September 30, 2017 is recruiting volunteers for Circles of Care.  Each Circle of Care 

will be made up of 6 -8 individuals or families with a 6 -month commitment to help acclimate 

refugees to the area.  This could include, among other responsibilities, driving someone to an 

appointment or helping the newly arrived to navigate the grocery store.  Catholic Charities will 

interview, vet, CORI and train all members of the Circle of Care who will be mandated 

reporters.  If you are interested in learning more about offering your gifts in this way, please let 

me know.  
 

Blessings,  

Deb  

Adult Faith Formation Offering  

White Privilege: Letõs Talk 
 

An important, timely and sure to be transformative discussion group around White Privilege: Letôs Talk will 

be held on the following Tuesday evenings from 7 - 8:30 in the Edwards Room:  October 11, October 25, 

November 8, November 22 and December 13.  The curriculum is available for download at  http://

privilege.uccpages.org.  Please contact the church office if you would like us to print it out for you.  

(Note:  should participants decide to meet every Tuesday for five weeks, we will make that adjustment).  

http://privilege.uccpages.org
http://privilege.uccpages.org
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2016-2017 Year Kick-Off!  

YOUTH GROUP 
Edwards Church Youth Groupõs  ministry 
is open to those in Grades 6 -12.  
We generally meet on the second and 
fourth Sunday of the month from 11:30-
1:00 , with a few exceptions.  Youth are 
always welcome to bring a friend! 

October 16 :  11:30 ð 1:00  

We will be gleaning for Rachelõs Table.  The bus will 
pick us up at 11:45 on State Street.  Dress appropriately 
for weather conditions.   Please see Deb Moore for the 
required permission slip. 
 

October 23 :  11:30ñ1:00  

Weõll be meeting in the Edwards Room.  

ATTENTION  

COLLEGE STUDENTS: 

Please let us know your campus snail mail 
and email address.  We would love to keep 
you up to date with what is happening at 
Edwards, send you a card or twoéand of 
course send a box of cookies decorated by 
members of the youth group. 

Christ Church Cathedral 

Springfield, MA 

 

An Appeal for Legos 
Do you have any Legos  you no longer use? 
Deb Moore would be happy to add them to the 
collection the Middler class has been using to 
replicate Bible stories.  While we especially need 
Lego people, all Legos will be graciously 
received.  

Super Saturday ï October 15  
@ Keefe Technical Regional High School, 

Framingham, MA 

Registration is now underway for this fallõs 
Super Saturday event featuring the Rev. 
Laura E. Everett, Executive Director of the 
Massachusetts Council of Churches, and 
Angie Thurston and Casper ter Keule of 
Harvard Divinity School. This collaborative 
effort of the Massachusetts, Connecticut and 
Rhode Island Conferences of the UCC 
features worship, forty-nine workshops, a 
marketplace, food and fellowship. As 
workshops are limited to 25 attendees early 
registration is encouraged.  Brochures and 
registration forms are available in the 
Narthex. Carpooling will be arranged; please 
let Deb Moore of Michael McSherry know if 
you are interested in attending. 

COMMUNION TABLE 

FLOWERS 
 

The gift of flowers for the communion table in our 

sanctuary is a revered custom. The flowers may be given 

to an ill or homebound member, or the donor may keep 
them and give to whomever they wish.  The flowers may be 

of all kinds: wee plants from the grocery store, greens 
gathered on a woodland walk, cut flowers from the grocery 

or from a local florist.   

Persons who receive flowers from our communion table are 

always so surprised, grateful, and appreciative.  Please 
consider giving flowers as a wonderful way to express your 
love for the church and for each other.  

All dates for the month of October 
are available.  Please call or email 
Janet Hemminger to select a date. 

 
Many thanks,  

Janet Hemminger  

(413) 584-1635 or  

chuck.hemminger@gmail.com. 

Some thoughts on peace from  

a few of  the Middlers: 

Peace is love, compassion, harmony, 

calm. - Max 

Peace is justice, forgiveness, harmony, 

cooperation, freedom, equality, cats, 

compassion. - Ben 

Peace is freedom. - August 

mailto:chuck.hemminger@gmail.com
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Thank you to all who contributed to Prayers for a New School Year, printed below.  A laminated sheet 
of the prayers was made available to families.  
 

 

PRAYERS FOR A NEW SCHOOL YEAR  

May new teachers feel competent and joyful even as they feel afraid and insecure.  

 

May Students feel that itõs ok not to know an answer and trust they will learn a bigger truth about 

themselves: 

They are all worthy 

We are all good enough this day and every day. 

 

To a Bus Driver, 

     I pray that this will be a good trip through the school year, carrying the children to school this 

year. May your vigilance and kindness bless each child who steps into your bus. Safe travels. 

 

I pray to have good teachers at my new school. I pray that I can make the most of my education. 

 

For students to balance work and study with play and reflection. 

 

Strength and understanding for teachers. 

 

Holy One, 

May the students be blessed with open and curious minds. 

May the teachers share in the joy of learning along with their students  

and be  supported in their efforts. 

May the bus drivers, cafeteria workers and administrators value each student. 

May all be filled with loving kindness throughout this new school year. 

 

I hope I make good friends. 

 

I wish you a good school year. Play and work with joy. Be kind to all the people you meet. 

 

My prayer is for you to have a great new school year. I pray you will have inspiring teachers, who 

will let you ask for help when you do not understand anything. May you be well nourished and have 

time to relax. 

 

May all the bus drivers, teachers, teachersõ assistants, cafeteria staff, principals and school volunteers 

feel Godõs love and pass it on to the students who are in their care. 

 

Grant the teachers wisdom to enrich our childrenõs minds and lives. 
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A WALKER SUNDAY  

On Sunday, October 23, we will be joined in worship by composer Gwyneth Walker. The choir will sing her 

arrangement of the folksong "Deep Peace" as well as her setting of the Anne Sexton poem "Look to Your 

Heart." Our Minister of Music David Kidwell will also play several of Walker's organ compositions.   

People's Choice Concert 
 

The Holyoke Civic Symphony will open its 50th anniversary season with a free concert on Sunday, October 

23 at 3:00 at Holyoke Community College. David Kidwell is in his 20th season as the orchestra's music 

director and conductor.  

 

The programming for this concert is the result of people's choice balloting which took place last season. The 

top vote getters were the overture to Mozart's opera The Magic Flute and Antonin Dvorak's New World 

Symphony.  

 

To celebrate its 50th season, the orchestra commissioned four new pieces, one for each concert during the 

season. The commission for the October concert is by Gwyneth Walker and is entitled "Flying Colors." 

Dr. Walker will be present at the concert.  
 
For more information, including a podcast about the music for the concert, please visit the orchestra's website 

at www.holyokecivicsymphony.org.   

 

Before September 8's MANNA 
Board meeting in the Heritage 
Room, a Jewish couple, Naomi and 
Joe, who are on the Board went 
into the sanctuary because it was 
lit up and the door was open (choir 
rehearsal). They noticed the Vision 
Statement and thought it was 
beautiful and inspiring. To quote 
Naomi, 'I think it is inspiring and a 
wonderful idea to have it on the 
wall as a continual reminder. It is 
good to belong to a religious 
community that feeds oneõs soul.' I 
agree. For me their comments are 
really appreciated because I 
especially l ike the Jewish 
philosophy of helping people and 
healing the world. 

Carl Erickson  

http://www.holyokecivicsymphony.org
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3ÈÅÌÔÅÒ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ #ÅÌÅÂÒÁÔÅÓ ςυ ÙÅÁÒÓȦ 

 /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ ρφȟ ςπρφ 

%ÖÅÒÙ ÆÁÌÌ ÏÎ 3ÈÅÌÔÅÒ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÖÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒ ÃÁÎÖÁÓÓÅÒÓ ÈÁÖÅ ÇÏÎÅ ÄÏÏÒ ÔÏ ÄÏÏÒ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈÏÕÔ 

ÇÒÅÁÔÅÒ .ÏÒÔÈÁÍÐÔÏÎȟ &ÌÏÒÅÎÃÅȟ ,ÅÅÄÓ ÁÎÄ %ÁÓÔÈÁÍÐÔÏÎ ÃÏÌÌÅÃÔÉÎÇ ÄÏÎÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÔÏ 

ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔ ÌÏÃÁÌ ÈÏÍÅÌÅÓÓ ÓÈÅÌÔÅÒÓȟ ÅÍÅÒÇÅÎÃÙ ÈÏÕÓÉÎÇȟ ÓÏÕÐ ËÉÔÃÈÅÎÓ ÁÎÄ ÏÔÈÅÒ 

ÓÕÒÖÉÖÁÌ ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅÓȢ  ,ÁÓÔ ÙÅÁÒ ÐÅÏÐÌÅ ÇÅÎÅÒÏÕÓÌÙ ÏÐÅÎÅÄ ÔÈÅÉÒ ÄÏÏÒÓ ÁÎÄ ÒÁÉÓÅÄ ÏÖÅÒ 

ΑτπȟπππȢππ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÃÁÍÐÁÉÇÎȢ 

4ÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒ 3ÈÅÌÔÅÒ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ×ÉÌÌ ÕÓÅ Á ÄÉÆÆÅÒÅÎÔ ÁÐÐÒÏÁÃÈȢ 

0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÌÏÏË ÆÏÒ ÏÕÒ ÂÒÏÃÈÕÒÅ ÔÈÁÔ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÍÁÉÌÅÄ ÔÏ ÙÏÕ ÐÒÉÏÒ ÔÏ /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ ρφÔÈȢ  )Ô ×ÉÌÌ 

ÈÁÖÅ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÎ ×ÈÁÔ 3ÈÅÌÔÅÒ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÉÓ ÁÂÏÕÔ ÁÎÄ ÄÅÓÃÒÉÐÔÉÏÎÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ υ ÎÏÎ-

ÐÒÏПÉÔ ÏÒÇÁÎÉÚÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÍÁËÅ ÉÔ ÁÌÌ ×ÏÒËȢ  )Ô ×ÉÌÌ ÁÌÓÏ ÈÁÖÅ ÁÎ ÅÎÖÅÌÏÐÅ ÆÏÒ ÄÏÎÁÔÉÎÇ 

ÂÙ ÍÁÉÌ ÁÎÄ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÎ ÈÏ× ÔÏ ÄÏÎÁÔÅ ÏÎÌÉÎÅȢ  

7Å ×ÉÌÌ ÓÔÉÌÌ ÈÁÖÅ ÖÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒÓ ÃÁÎÖÁÓÓÉÎÇ ÉÎ ÄÉÆÆÅÒÅÎÔ ÁÒÅÁÓ ÉÎ .ÏÒÔÈÁÍÐÔÏÎȟ &ÌÏÒÅÎÃÅ 

ÁÎÄ %ÁÓÔÈÁÍÐÔÏÎȢ 0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÃÏÎÓÉÄÅÒ ÔÁËÉÎÇ Á ÎÅÉÇÈÂÏÒÈÏÏÄ ×ÁÌË ×ÉÔÈ ÙÏÕÒ ÆÁÍÉÌÙ ÏÒ 

ÆÒÉÅÎÄÓ ÁÎÄ ÂÒÉÎÇ ÍÕÃÈ ÎÅÅÄÅÄ ÓÕÓÔÅÎÁÎÃÅ ÔÏ ÔÈÏÓÅ ÉÎ ÏÕÒ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ ×ÈÏ ÁÒÅ ÉÎ 

ÎÅÅÄȢ 

4Ï ÖÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒ ÏÒ ÆÏÒ ÍÏÒÅ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎȟ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÃÁÌÌ !ÎÎÅ ÁÔ τρσ-υψς-ωυπψ ÏÒ ÅÍÁÉÌ 

ÖÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒͽÎÏÒÔÈÁÍÐÔÏÎÓÈÅÌÔÅÒÓÕÎÄÁÙȢÏÒÇȢ 

!ÌÌ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÍÏÎÅÙ ÒÁÉÓÅÄ ÇÏÅÓ ÄÉÒÅÃÔÌÙ ÔÏ ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍÓ ÏÆ ПÉÖÅ ÌÏÃÁÌ ÏÒÇÁÎÉÚÁÔÉÏÎÓȢ 

MANNA Soup Kitchen       Single Room Occupancy Project  

Interfaith Emergency Shelter       Grace House      Grove Street Inn  

-!+% ! $)&&%2%.#% ). 4(% ,)6%3 /& /4(%23 7(/ !2% ./4 !3 

&/245.!4% !3 /523%,6%3Ȣ 

4(!.+ 9/5Ȧ  

mailto:volunteer@northamptonsheltersunday.org
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Faith Formation  

The Board of Faith Formation, in conjunction with the Minister of Faith Formation oversees the 
education ministry spanning all generations at the church.  We actively coordinate and plan activities for 

church school children and their families, the youth group, adult faith formation opportunities, and 
intergenerational events, with the churchõs vision statement in mind.  Recent examples include reviewing 

and selecting church school curriculum, discussing youth group activities such as gleaning, planning the 
next adult educational session òWhite Privilege: Letõs Talkó, or brainstorming the next intergenerational 
opportunities for all to enjoy, such as another mindfulness series, an Advent poetry event, and a series 

centered on the liturgical seasons of the Advent, Christmas, and Epiphany.  We invite you to share your 
talents with us by joining the Board of Faith Formation.  

2016-2017 Cot Shelter Season 
The Interfaith Cot Shelter is open November-April 

and we here at Edwards volunteer to make and serve 

the evening meal the third Friday of each month.  

Members and friends of Edwards Church volunteer 

for purchasing food, cooking, serving, washing 

dishes, packing up the kitchen and most importantly, 

providing a warm welcome to the table to the twenty 

shelter guests.  In the spirit of ñmany hands make light 

workò each volunteer has an assigned piece of the 

work; maybe to serve or to cook or to bring the milk.  

If you are interested in taking part in this program 

please let me know.  

With gratitude, Laura Frogameni 

586-8113 or frogamenifamily@gmail.com 

 

Many thanks again to the 2015-2016 Cot Shelter 

season volunteers.  Please consider joining the team!! 

Jan Heminger 

Susan Cook Anderson 

Heather Bell 

Matthew Anderson 

Michael McSherry 

Michael Todd 

Deb Moore 

Tom Derr 

Shauneen Kroll 

Sarah Briggs 

Sarah Pease 

Kristin Schlereth 

Dorothy Molnar 

Sonja Welch 

Celia Welch 

Kimela Webb 

The Board of Trustees 

The Board of Trustees is an active group of up to 8 voted members with input from the Senior Minister 

and Treasurer.  We watch over the finances and physical buildings that comprise the church and our 

property next door.  We discuss upcoming projects and necessary maintenance for the church.  We 

participate in discussions with other committees to help in use-of-building requests and how to help with 

their financial needs.  Annually we work alongside Stewardship and all other committees and boards to 

set the upcoming years budget based on their needs and requests.  The Board of Trustees is a great way to 

get to know many people in the church and help our congregation work towards our common Vision.  

Below are two in a series of descriptions of  Edwards Church boards and committees. 
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OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 

A Word About Fellowship Time 
We often say, and experience, that Edwards church is a community, even a family, that one of its 

strengths is the friendship we celebrate each Sunday (and at other times, too) when we gather for 

worship.   Many of us enjoy extending  that  friendly community in the fellowship time after worship, 

when the coffee is hot, the snacks are abundant (mostly), and the conversation relaxed. 

 

Of course it doesnôt happen automatically.  The deacons set things up, our sexton Dave Jenkins readies 

the coffee, and é YOU do the rest.  The snack department depends entirely on your contributions.  We 

try to spread this appeal out, so that only one quarter of the congregation gets it each Sunday; but when 

your part of the alphabet comes around, we hope that some of you (a few will do nicely) will bring a little 

something to share. 

  
 
Grateful as always, 

Tom Derr,  
for the Diaconate 

   

October 2  -  Last names with A-D 
October 9  -  Last names with E-K 
October 16 - Last names with L-S 
October 23 - Last names with T-Z 
October 30 - Deacons 
 

Sidney Letendre 

Charles McCullagh 

Henry C. Atwood 

Elise Olson 

Delores Thayer 

Floyd Cheung 

Robert Saalfrank 

Edwin OõConnor 

Jennifer Gutterman 

 

Judith Almeida 

Susan Swift 

Fumiko Brown 

Sid Montague 

Janice Batura 

Nancy Flickinger 

Daisy Chastain Letendre 

Janet Smith 

Note:  In an effort to protect the digital identities of our community members, we will no longer publish dates of birth in the 

newsletter. Please contact the church office directly if you would like to obtain this information. 

Is your birthday missing? Weôd like to include everyone, so please call the church office and let us know your birthday! 


